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Elinor Carbone
Mayor
City of Torrington
140 Main Street
Torrington, CT 06790
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From: Greg Wellnitz <68mechaniker@gmail.com> 
Sent: Wednesday, September 2, 2020 12:27 PM
To: Elinor C. Carbone <Elinor_Carbone@torringtonct.org>
Subject: Noise Ordinance
 
CAUTION: EXTERNAL EMAIL.

 
Good Afternoon Mayor Carbone,
I've done a little research on ordinances in other Ct towns. Enclosed is a pdf to Waterbury's
laws. Many towns mention the use of  decibel meters, which would obviously have a cost
burden on the city between purchasing meters, training all officers to operate them and  taking
the time to set one up in the field. It does not sound feasible to me. 
In Waterbury's version, page 7, article 5b pertains to my particular situation, as well as others,
regarding loud music. I am not an attorney so perhaps I am reading it wrong, but it
blatantly describes loud music as unlawful if  the sound crosses  property lines. It almost
sounds as if the use of a meter is not required. The one common denominator in all the towns
is shut off times which are generally 10p.m. to 7a.m., however any ludicrous, house shaking
noise can be dealt with at any hour.
So, my "rough cut" idea: If neighbor A is playing loud music that neighbor B does not want to
hear, B should be able to retreat to the confines of his/her dwelling and not be bothered.
Meaning, once indoors, if the music penetrates walls and closed windows at all,  that would be
an immediate order to cease and desist. Afterall, if a person isn't safe in their own house,
where are you safe? This could alleviate the need for meters. A stop to the complainants house
and a quick walk and listen inside by a responding officer would determine if the music is
audible. That would be in day hours. In the night time hours, any music complained about
could be automatically cease and desist. Just an idea to send to professionals at the table.
I would like to say, I am not a grinch. People should be allowed to listen to music in their
yards. The problem being in these tight quartered neighborhoods, a little respect for others is
appreciated. And that's all I have for now maybe to get the ball rolling. I'm going to keep
searching for other ideas, I have several friends who are State Troopers as well as City
Officers and I'll try to contact them for some thoughts.      Respectfully, Greg Wellnitz
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